
Want to broaden your horizons and activities? We are always 
looking for volunteers to help out in the Church Office. The work is 
easy, answering phones and assisting with mail - and (we think!) 
the environment is fun and friendly. Morning volunteers are here 
from 9am to noon; afternoon volunteer hours are 1 to 3pm. If 
you think you might be interested, please contact the office. 
 

Summer is a time when we all slow down a little, and that’s 
no different with events here at church. Because of that, we 
are not going to have a newsletter for the month of August. If 
you feel that any articles or notes are time sensitive, please 
submit them to the office as bulletin insert items. Our next 
newsletter will be for the month of September, with a deadline 
of Monday, August 18th.  
 

Just a reminder:  If you think you’ve recently lost something 
here on the PBPC campus, come stop by the church office to 
check our lost and found! 
 

It is about six months since our daughter, Karen Martin, lost her 
battle with cancer.  A recent review of the many loving cards 
and notes we have received reminded us of how supportive our 
PBPC friends have been in connection with our loss.  We are 
very grateful.  Betsy and Ed Martin 
 

Claudia Aitcheson is so grateful for all the prayers, visits, 
calls and cards. She just wants to extend a huge thank you to 
everyone who has shown so much love through her long journey 
after her stroke and with fighting her cancer.  Claudia says she 
has saved every card she has received since her first hospital 
stay when she had her stroke.  She said it brings her joy to 
reread them and she receives encouragement from all the 
beautiful uplifting words written to her. Until you have 
experienced such positive actions from so many loving people, 
you just don't realize how uplifting God's Words spoken through 
others can be...thank you for being such a Loving Church 
Family.  God Bless You!   
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The flowers under the cross this morning are from The flowers under the cross this morning are from The flowers under the cross this morning are from The flowers under the cross this morning are from     

Geof and Andrea Hollenbeck in celebration Geof and Andrea Hollenbeck in celebration Geof and Andrea Hollenbeck in celebration Geof and Andrea Hollenbeck in celebration     

of their 26th wedding anniversary.of their 26th wedding anniversary.of their 26th wedding anniversary.of their 26th wedding anniversary.    

    

Sunday School ScheduleSunday School ScheduleSunday School ScheduleSunday School Schedule    
Sunday school classes for children and youth will be held during 
the church service after the children's message. Young 
elementary students (approx. 4-7 years old) will go to class 
weekly, older elementary students and youth will go on the 2nd 
and 4th Sundays of the month. There is also childcare every 
Sunday for babies and toddlers in Room 5 of the education 
building from 10-11:15am. Please enter through the back door 
from the parking lot.  

 
Adult EducationAdult EducationAdult EducationAdult Education    

There is no adult education series running at this time. Please 
check back here in the future for updates on upcoming classes. 

 
Please PrayPlease PrayPlease PrayPlease Pray 

In Rehab: Carol Loh. Current Prayer Concerns: Faye Adams, 
Claudia Aitcheson, Norine Chana, Jack Cooper, Bob & Virginia 
Cottle, Don Dietrich, Rosalie Kostanzer, Marge McKeon, Muriel 
Nelson, Dolores Shoemaker, Jean Stone, Doris Trenton, and Judy 
Whiles. Those grieving: The families of Marge Reget, Chris 
Opsal (son of Steve Opsal and Pam Chandler), Dorothy Wylie 
(Helen Stahl’s sister), Scott Winston (Phil Winston’s son), Mr. & 
Mrs. Henry Rogers (parents of Rosemary Rogers-Bodor), and 
Merilyn Richey. (Note: The Prayer List is printed on Wednesday of 
each week) 



Sun.   9:00am Special Session Meeting, Office 
8/10 10:00am Morning Worship, Sanctuary 
 11:10am Stewardship Meeting, Knox Chapel 
   5:00pm Sunday Night Ministries, Calvin Hall  
   7:00pm Roots Sunday Night Service, Sanctuary 
 
Mon.   2:00pm Ken Bailey Video Series, Founders’ Hall 
8/11    
 
Tues.   5:30pm Preschool Board, Founders’ Hall 
8/12   6:30pm Boy Scouts, Calvin Hall 
   7:00pm Finance, Church Office 
    
Wed.   7:00am Men’s Bible Study, IHOP on Grand Ave. 
8/13   8:30am Wednesday Work Crew 
   1:00pm Buildings & Grounds, Choir Room 
   7:30pm Roots Worship Rehearsal, Sanctuary 
           
Thurs.   5:30pm Sounds of Worship, Sanctuary 
8/14   7:00pm AA Garnet Group, Calvin Hall 
    
Fri.   8:00am Weight Watchers, Calvin Hall 
8/15   8:00pm Roots Movie Night 
 
Sat.     No Events 
8/16  
      
Sun. 10:00am Morning Worship, Sanctuary 
8/17 11:15am Lunch Bunch, Café Athena 
   5:00pm Sunday Night Ministries, Calvin Hall  
   7:00pm Roots Sunday Night Service, Sanctuary 
 
**PBPC Youth will be away for summer camp at Forest Home 

Sunday, August 10th through Friday, August 15th.**  

Rooms in Use & Meetings This  Week  at PB Pres Rooms in Use & Meetings This  Week  at PB Pres Rooms in Use & Meetings This  Week  at PB Pres Rooms in Use & Meetings This  Week  at PB Pres     

Today we will be recognizing five new members during 
our worship service: 

Sean Conan, Robert Gerow, Taylor Wagner,  
Grant Kay and Kyle Goosens 

 

Ken Bailey Video Series 
August 11th 

The Dr. Kenneth Bailey video series "Women in the New 
Testament" concludes this month with "Human Sexuality" and 
"Christian Marriage." Dr. Bailey analyzes the apostle Paul's 
statement that the resurrection is at the heart of human sexuality 
and that our spiritual body, when resurrected, is recognizable to 
earthly friends who also have been resurrected.  In Ephesians 5, 
Paul says that in a Christian marriage the wife freely chooses to 
grant a leadership role to the husband just as the church allows 
Christ to lead it.  The husband is to lead the marriage as Christ 
leads the Church.  The husband becomes a servant. This leads to 
a new freedom for both.  A one-hour session will be held on 
Monday the 11th at 2pm in Founders' Hall.  The 30-minute DVD 
is followed by an informal discussion of Dr. Bailey's 
presentation.  Everyone is most welcome. 
 
Lunch Bunch, Sunday, August 17th, following morning 
worship service— everyone join together for lunch and 
fellowship at 11:15am at Café Athena Restaurant, across 
Garnet Street.  
 

Last Sunday’s Attendance: 140 
Last Week’s Giving: $10,767.50 

Planning AheadPlanning AheadPlanning AheadPlanning Ahead 

It is our tradition here at PB Presbyterian to celebrate 
communion on the first Sunday of every month. We now offer 
gluten-free bread in addition to traditional bread. 

TodayTodayTodayToday 


